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Dead River Campers News

Year 2009 – Edition 1
Silver Lake Restoration- The Board met with several key members of the DNR, DEQ and UPPCO on March 3rd to discuss the operation of the Hoist Basin with the addition of Silver Lake.  The Board had the following agenda to discuss at the meeting; management of Silver Lake when ready to maintain the target elevation, consideration of the our resolution to raise the target elevation to 1342, reduction of the Hoist minimum release level, reduction of the release level when the Hoist is over the target elevation in the spring to hold more water longer, raising of the minimum water level and maintenance of the boat launches.  
Our main concern was to seek relief in the summer months of June, July and August.  Some of the information we got out of this meeting as it relates to our agenda is that UPPCO has hired a firm to perform a hydrology study to make recommendations to possible fine tuning of the operating plan based on the 3 year test period in the FERC license.  Since the license already allows for releasing flows to gain maximum efficiency in the generation at the Hoist, UPPCO intends to do so to reach the target elevation instead of using all means possible to spill water when the elevation exceeds the target in the spring now that Silver Lake is rebuilt.  This means the maximum release rate in the spring will be 330 cfs instead of over 500 cfs.  This is a substantial change that will increase the number of days above target.
FERC has determined with additional calculation and analysis of the PMF (Probable Maximum Flood), the maximum safe target elevation for the Hoist, without major work to the Hoist Dam and the operating plan in the current license is 1341.  It appears that our resolution will not be considered by UPPCO or FERC with the current license.  UPPCO and the agencies are determined to work under the parameters of the current license.  UPPCO does not want to reopen the current license and water certificate and they do not want to spend large amounts of money to upgrade the Hoist Dam. They will wait to see the results of the ongoing hydrology study before recommendations can be made available for an operating plan that is in compliance with the current license.

We feel we were able to convey our concerns for stable water levels in the summer and hope consideration will be given to the effects on the Hoist Basin.  The Board feels the meeting was very productive and should help with better cooperation in the future.  If the results of the hydrology study were to point to major changes in the plan, UPPCO will have to attempt to amend the current license.     
Board Meetings –Your Board held regular meetings this quarter on January 5th, January 20th, February 2nd, February 17th, March 2nd and March 23rd.
Other Meetings- The Board met with DNR Deputy Director, Stacy Welling, on January 30th to discuss issues with Silver Lake.  This meeting led to the March 3rd meeting between DRCI, UPPCO, DEQ and the DNR.  The Board also met with UPPCO on January 14th to discuss boat launches and issues relating to Silver Lake, the current and proposed target elevation and water release rates.

Annual Meeting- The annual meeting will be held at the Westwood School in Ishpeming on June 27th at 9:00 am.  The doors will open at 8:00 am.  The meeting will be run in the same format as all past meetings with the question and answer period coming after the corporation conducts its business.  Remember to vote your proxy if you do not intend to be at the meeting.  A quorum is necessary to conduct the business of the corporation.  
There are 2 Board seats up for election this year.  The Board will be accepting nominations for the open seats and camper resolutions until May 10, 2009.  There will be NO resolutions or nominations accepted from the floor.  Anyone interested in running for the board or submitting a resolution should do so by sending information to the corporate mailing address:  DRCI, PO Box 323, Ishpeming, MI  49849.

Issues of Interest- UPPCO has decided to put the West End Launch back at the Clark Creek or Boise site.  The Board does not support this as a very useable site due to the distance from town and the amount of water available in the river during summer.  However, the Board recognizes UPPCO’s requirement to put a boat launch on the West End that is spelled out in the FERC license.  After much searching and discussion, the possibility of a better useable site has diminished.  DRCI does not agree that UPPCO can use our property without compensation and that is where the issue stands at this time.  We will have an update at the annual meeting.  Hopefully, we will be able to resolve this issue by that time.  UPPCO is under a deadline to comply with their FERC license and get the West End launch in operation by this summer.
If campers are interested in improving their campsite for beauty, wildlife or erosion, the Marquette County Conservation District has their annual tree and plant sale each spring. Their booklet and order form can be found online at www.marguettecd.org   The ordering deadline is early April with pick-up in May. 

The DRCI Board will be offering a standing reward for information leading to the arrest and conviction of any person involved in the break-in of a DRCI shareholder’ property.  Please be aware of strange vehicles and persons in the area of your camp and your neighbors.

Fish & Wildlife Committee- We have received D.N.R. approval to plant approximately 400,000 fathead minnows in the basin this year. The plant is scheduled to be the week of May 3rd.  Planting early will provide a better survival rate and insure two spawning cycles this summer.  We will plant in several locations around the basin as we did last year. We will contact all who have volunteered access to the water to make sure it is ok again this year. 

We also expect to meet with the D.N.R. in May and hopefully get some good news on this year’s planting schedule. We will pass on details just as soon as we find out.

If you read our last newsletter, you’re aware of the lake trout plantings that were completed in November (approximately 3500 fish from about 14 inches to 24 inches). These beauties should be showing up this spring and with cold water they will be distributed around the entire basin. If you can help us out by letting your fish committee or board members know if you catch any trout or see signs of them. This would really help us and the D.N.R. evaluate the program and plan for the future. Also remember, the walleye program is still ongoing as usual and has not changed because of the addition of trout. 

Again, we wish to thank all our members and the Board of Directors for their continued support. We feel we're headed in the right direction and will see some significant improvements in everyone's fishing.
Other News from around the Basin- The Dead River Campers Association is a different organization than Dead River Campers Inc.  Please do not send your Dead River Campers Association dues to DRCI.  Dead River Campers Association will be holding their annual pot luck banquet on April 18th from 4:30-12 pm at St. Josephs Hall in Ishpeming. Their annual dues are $15.00 payable at the door or sent to Linda Bode, 149 N. Basin Dr., Negaunee Mi. 49866,  phone (906-475-9155) or for more information call Dave Carriere 906-486-4222.

REMINDERS

Water Surface Elevation- If you are interested in the water surface elevation, log onto http://www.wisconsinpublicservice.com/news/hydro/hydrodata.asp or get to this same website via the DRCI website link for current information. We thank UPPCO for making this information available to us.

Tree Removal Issues –If you have trees to remove please fill out a cutting permit and send it in to DRCI or contact Bruce Bussone at 485-5901.  There have been 61 cutting permits approved in 2008.   We had a total of 78 permits in 2007. There has been 1 cutting permit issued in 2009.  The process is working very well, with marking the trees or meeting with Bruce in person.  In an effort to maintain some control on time limits, the Board has put a limit of 1 year from date of issue for tree cutting permits.  Each shareholder is responsible for any trees cut by contractors you have hired.   Please contact Bruce if you have any questions.  You are reminded that tree cutting on common /CFR lands is prohibited.  If anyone has a problem with this issue feel free to contact your board. 

Road Improvements- Shareholders are reminded to get permits for road improvements.  This would include any changes to current roads as well as tree removals to widen access.  Each shareholder is responsible for roadwork done by any contractor you have hired.

Bridges- DRCI committed to maintain two bridges in our original documents, they are located on North Basin Drive and Three Mile Road.  Please report any bridge damage you observe to the Board immediately.

Stock Certificates – You are reminded to update your stock certificate ownership and addresses when something changes that would change those certificates.  This would include a death, divorce, move, etc.  Your ballot must be signed by all owners for it to be valid.  There is no charge to change the certificate and it can be done easily by sending the certificate to DRCI with supporting documents for the change.   Please let new shareholders know that they should submit a copy of their deed and obtain a stock certificate upon purchase of their camp.  Additionally, the corporate bylaws, declarations, rules and regulations can be found at our webpage at www.deadrivercampersinc.com 

Zoning Violations-Shareholders should report perceived zoning violations to their respective townships.  These violations would include multiple camps on single lots and excessive blight or junk.  The townships can be contacted at, Ishpeming Township-485-5411, Negaunee Township-475-7869 and Champion Township-339-2920.
